
Principal’s MessagePrincipal’s MessagePrincipal’s MessagePrincipal’s Message    
 

Reminders: 

Renewable Energy Open Day   and 

Police 150th Parade 

Notes have been sent home regarding these ex-

cursions.  Please return signed permission notes, 

so your child is able to participate in these excur-

sions. 

There is no cost for either excursion. 

 

Selective High School 2014 

Application information for Year 7 entry to selec-

tive high schools for 2014 is available from the 

school office. Please note there are no selective 

high schools in Goulburn. 

 

Class Item 

Group 5/6 will be performing at next Monday’s 

assembly which starts at 2.10pm.  All welcome. 

 

Citizenship Awards 

Congratulations to: 

Gladys  Level 3 

 

Regards  

Graham Johnson 

 

Magic Pudding Excursion Cancelled 

Unfortunately, all the daytime tickets 

were booked within 2 hours of them 

going on sale.   

 

Kindergarten 2013 

Thank you to those who attended. 

If you know of any other families in our 

area with children who are ready for 

Kindergarten next year, please inform 

them to come to the office and collect 

and enrolment form as soon as possi-

ble. 

 

Taste of School 

Our Kinder 2013 children will be join-

ing our present Kindergarten class for 3 

afternoons of “big” school on Thursday 

15th, 22nd and 29th November from 

2.10pm to 3.20pm. 

 

Solar Eclipse 

There is no safe way to look at the 

sun.  Some children are talking about 

looking at the solar eclipse which is 

due to occur next Wednesday.  It will 

happen between 7am and 9am.   

 

 

Dates to Remember Dates to Remember Dates to Remember Dates to Remember     
        

Friday 16th NovemberFriday 16th NovemberFriday 16th NovemberFriday 16th November    

Police 150th ParadePolice 150th ParadePolice 150th ParadePolice 150th Parade    

    

Wednesday 21st Wednesday 21st Wednesday 21st Wednesday 21st     

NovemberNovemberNovemberNovember    

Renewable Energy Open Renewable Energy Open Renewable Energy Open Renewable Energy Open 
DayDayDayDay    

    

Monday 10th DecemberMonday 10th DecemberMonday 10th DecemberMonday 10th December    

Year 6 Farewell DinnerYear 6 Farewell DinnerYear 6 Farewell DinnerYear 6 Farewell Dinner    

    

Wednesday 12th Wednesday 12th Wednesday 12th Wednesday 12th     

DecemberDecemberDecemberDecember    

Awards Evening Awards Evening Awards Evening Awards Evening     

    

Friday 14th DecemberFriday 14th DecemberFriday 14th DecemberFriday 14th December    

Year 6  County FairYear 6  County FairYear 6  County FairYear 6  County Fair    
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In Maths we are currently looking at the language of length and 
distance. 

Congratulations to those children who have gone up another 
level in their reading.  Well done. 

Our whole school excursion to the Windfarm is coming up in 
week 7.  This excursion is at no  cost to parents.  If you have 
not yet sent in the permission note, would you please do so as 
soon as you can.   

Would all parents please ensure their child has a hat at school.  
The weather is now warming up and the UV radiation levels are 
very high. 

            What’s happening in Group KMWhat’s happening in Group KMWhat’s happening in Group KMWhat’s happening in Group KM    
In Maths we have started looking at data and reading 
graphs. 

In Visual Arts we are creating an artwork using a range of 
techniques that are looking fabulous. 

In Dance we are having fun learning the Brown Jug Polka. 

‘Student of the week’ last week was Emilie.  Well done. 

Buzz cards are being  given out this week to all the stu-
dents who have mastered their Multi-LIT sight words. 
Congratulations to all those students. 

Year 2/3 have finished working on fractions 
and decimals, we are now beginning volume.  

Please remember to pay for gymnastics, re-
corder and spelling books.   

Please remember home reading, it is a vital 
part of your child’s development.  

Year 3/4 will be looking at Position for the next two weeks, looking at the 
points of a compass.  This will be our last week at gymnastics, we all had 
a fantastic time and have had fun learning new skills.  

Please remember to bring in your green Windfarm notes for our free ex-
cursion.  Students need to remember to bring pencils, erasers and glue 
stick to school everyday.  A few students are still forgetting. 

Homework is due Friday. 

 

Congratulations Year  1M 

 

Congratulations to Chris, Gladys  & Menker  

Apologies to Tayla (one of last week’s winners), for omitting to print 
her name. 

What’s happening in Group 1MWhat’s happening in Group 1MWhat’s happening in Group 1MWhat’s happening in Group 1M    

            What’s happening  in Group 2/3MWhat’s happening  in Group 2/3MWhat’s happening  in Group 2/3MWhat’s happening  in Group 2/3M    What’s happening in Group 3/4LWhat’s happening in Group 3/4LWhat’s happening in Group 3/4LWhat’s happening in Group 3/4L    

What’s happening in the LibraryWhat’s happening in the LibraryWhat’s happening in the LibraryWhat’s happening in the Library    What’s happening in Group 5/6CWhat’s happening in Group 5/6CWhat’s happening in Group 5/6CWhat’s happening in Group 5/6C    
Auditions for the school Public Speaking Competition 
will be held next Monday.  I am looking forward to lis-
tening to the entertaining speeches.  

Please start looking for overdue loans or missing 
books as the end of the year is fast approaching.  

There are lots of notes awaiting return at the moment.  These 
include the Goulburn High School Orientation Day note, the 
Police Parade excursion and the Wind Farm excursion note.  
Year 6 should also be planning for their County Fair Stalls.  

In Maths we are currently working on 2D space– using angles 
and circles.  

            What’s happening in Group 4/5HWhat’s happening in Group 4/5HWhat’s happening in Group 4/5HWhat’s happening in Group 4/5H    
4/5 enjoyed showing some of their abstract art at assembly on Monday.  Students can be commended on their enthusiasm and 
effort at our gymnastics program.  Well done! 

Please remember to bring in permission notes for the Police Parade and the Wind Farm excursion.  

Thank you to those who have already brought their notes in.  

ENVIRO CLUB 

 

We had a great turn up this week to harvest the remaining peas and lettuce. 

The radish seedlings have emerged and the students spent time watering  

plants in the front garden. 



                                                                        P and C NewsP and C NewsP and C NewsP and C News    Canteen Roster Canteen Roster Canteen Roster Canteen Roster     

Thursday  8th NovemberThursday  8th NovemberThursday  8th NovemberThursday  8th November    

Susie & RosieSusie & RosieSusie & RosieSusie & Rosie    

    

Friday  9th NovemberFriday  9th NovemberFriday  9th NovemberFriday  9th November    

John & RosieJohn & RosieJohn & RosieJohn & Rosie    

    

Tuesday 13th NovemberTuesday 13th NovemberTuesday 13th NovemberTuesday 13th November    

John & Michelle  John & Michelle  John & Michelle  John & Michelle      

    

Wednesday  14th NovemberWednesday  14th NovemberWednesday  14th NovemberWednesday  14th November    

Rosie & MichelleRosie & MichelleRosie & MichelleRosie & Michelle    

    

Thursday  15th NovemberrThursday  15th NovemberrThursday  15th NovemberrThursday  15th Novemberr    

John and RosieJohn and RosieJohn and RosieJohn and Rosie    

    

Friday  16th NovemberFriday  16th NovemberFriday  16th NovemberFriday  16th November    

Michelle & RosieMichelle & RosieMichelle & RosieMichelle & Rosie    

    ----    Recess and Lunch orders for Recess and Lunch orders for Recess and Lunch orders for Recess and Lunch orders for 
Kindy and Year 1 only Kindy and Year 1 only Kindy and Year 1 only Kindy and Year 1 only     ----    

(Yrs 2(Yrs 2(Yrs 2(Yrs 2----6  at Police Parade)6  at Police Parade)6  at Police Parade)6  at Police Parade)    

Christmas Raffle  

It’s that time of the year again, only 7 weeks till Christmas.   

P&C are asking if anyone could send in non perishable items for our       
Christmas Raffle?   

These items can be left in the school office or at the canteen.   

We are also doing a Scratchy Lottery Tree again this year and are asking for             
any donations of  scratchies.   

             Tickets will be sent home next week.      

Thank you. 

Healthy Habits 

WaterWaterWaterWater    
 Tap water makes the best drink!  

 Not only is it thirst quenching, but also contains fluoride which helps make teeth stronger.  

 Here’s what water has to offer: 

 • it is cheap and readily available 

 • it doesn’t contain any kilojoules or sugar 

 • it encourages optimal function of the body   

Children should aim to drink between four to six cups of water a day. In the warmer months it is important to keep well hy-
drated. Always have water available when children are active. Encourage them to drink water regularly, even in cooler 
months.  

Concert and Kidzone at The Salvation Army  

 

Kidzone is about Games, Songs, Crafts, Stories, and Activities for children of primary school age in a 
Christian setting.  It will be starting this Sunday, the 11th of November, going from 10am to 11:30am.  
It will then be held on the second Sunday of the month after that, except January.  If you’d like your 

kids to join in the fun of Kidzone, at the Salvation Army church, 6 Hovell St, please contact the Salvation Army on 4822-
2115. 

And while your kids are having fun at Kidzone, you’re very welcome to join in the worship, led by the Sydney Staff Songsters, 
from 10:30am.  Barbecue lunch to follow, $5 per person or $15 per family. 

Something for the family:   Everyone is invited to a concert by the renowned Sydney Staff Songsters, to be held from 7pm 
on this Saturday (the 10th).  Come and hear these wonderful recording artists and enjoy a cuppa afterwards.  Gold coin do-
nation (optional). 

Canteen News 

 

SPECIAL   -    FRIDAY 9th November  

 

SPAGHETTI BOLOGNESE with FREE ICE BLOCK   

…… $3.00 ……. 




